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March 2020 

We are dedicated to better protecting 2,000 properties in York from flooding. The aim of this newsletter is to update you on 

our progress with the scheme and inform you of upcoming public drop-ins and events. 

A testing time for York 
York FAS 

After what was the wettest autumn on record, we 

have seen the wettest February on record. This has 

resulted in our river level stations recording the 

highest levels of the last decade.12 severe (danger 

to life) warnings were also issued across England.  

In York, we have experienced the most severe 

flooding since 2015. Following Storm Ciara, the 

River Ouse reached a peak level of 4.33m AOD at 

the Viking Recorder on North Street. Just a few 

days later, Storm Dennis brought a second peak of 

4.42m AOD. Overall, this resulted in approximately 

11 billion litres of water – equivalent to 4,400 

Olympic-sized swimming pools – flowing through 

York over 23.5 days. All of this flood water has 

proven a reminder of how important our flood 

defences are to the city. 

This was the longest single operation of the Foss 

Barrier on record and our flood gates were closed 

for 23 days. This resulted in the protection of over 

1000 homes and businesses from flooding, with 

only around 10 reported to have flooded. All of the 

electricity used to fuel our defences came from 

renewable sources. 

Over the next few weeks we will be working with 

City of York Council to assess the impact of the 

floods and identify areas for improvement.  

Help shape the Flood 
Information Service on GOV.UK 
Flood warning service 

During storms Ciara and Dennis, 3,111,486 people 

used the flood information service. With the help of 

feedback from users, we are improving the service 

to help people prepare, respond and recover from 

flooding. 

This includes adding information on rain gauges, 

the ability to navigate up and down stream, a 5 day 

flood forecast and improvements to how we display 

river level data including adding local impact 

information. We’re hoping to release these changes 

to the public later this year. 

We plan to make further improvements to the 

service but we need your help to understand what 

you need. By completing the short survey you will 

help the design team understand what you need 

most to understand your flood risk. Your responses 

will be secure, confidential and anonymous. 

Thank you – your feedback is vital to our design 

process and will help improve the service for 

millions of other users. If you have any questions or 

you would like to take part in more of our research 

please don’t hesitate to contact us at 

floodresearch@environment-agency.gov.uk

Flood water against the flood wall at Marygate, York 

Fill in the survey 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfcfKj2rzGGMhSnIQIMyYkgHzQ-3v1Sy4W8RJRbE4xN3Ka54w/viewform?usp=sf_link


 

 

Spotlight on Clementhorpe 
 

There are over 135 properties at risk of flooding 

from the River Ouse in Clementhorpe. There are no 

formal flood defences in this area and the Council 

currently place sandbags across Clementhorpe 

during a flood. 

We are proposing to: 

¶ Raise the corners of the existing boundary walls 

at Postern Close and install a new flood defence 

between Postern Close and Postern House;  

¶ Install a bi-fold flood gate on Clementhorpe, at 

its junction with Terry Avenue;  

¶ Construct a standalone flood wall in front of 

Waterfront House;  

¶ Install a new flood wall and raise the road level 

at Dukes Wharf;  

¶ Construct a new flood wall to tie into the newly 

improved defences, completed by Roomzzz 

Hotel, on Lower Ebor Street;  

¶ Raise the height of the existing flood defence 

walls and construct an earth embankment/walls 

to the boundary of Rowntree Caravan Park;  

¶ Construct an embankment and dwarf wall to the 

boundary of Rowntree Park to tie into high 

ground.  

Constraints, challenges and opportunities 

To provide a below ground barrier to prevent water 

from seeping under our new line of defence we will 

need to excavate a trench along Terry Avenue 

between Skeldergate Bridge and Dukes Wharf. We 

also need to construct a new defence in front of 

Waterfront House. Unfortunately, in the interest of 

public safety, we will need to close this section of 

road for approximately 12 months. 

The remainder of Terry Avenue will remain open, 

but it will be reinstated as a highway to provide 

access for construction vehicles and traffic 

accessing Roomzzz, the Caravan Park and 

Rowntree Park. Access to Terry Avenue will be via 

Butcher Terrace and the surrounding area. 

We recognise that this is a valued area of the city 

and that these changes will cause disruption for 

those who use Terry Avenue.  We will do our best 

to minimise this disruption and make public safety a 

priority throughout construction. To ensure risks 

and public concerns have been fully taken into 

account we have completed a Road Safety Audit, 

updated our Construction Traffic Management Plan 

and published an Access Report as part of our 

planning application. These can be viewed on the 

Council’s planning portal under reference 

19/00570/FUL. 

Next steps 

Following additional consultation on our revised 

planning documentation, led by City of York 

Council as part of the planning process, we expect 

our planning application to be heard at the 

Council’s full planning committee meeting in April. If 

our plans are approved, we aim to start work in 

summer this year. 

If you would like to find out more about the scheme 

and our access arrangements, come to the Hub on 

Wellington Row from 23 March where we will 
have information about the scheme on display.



 

 

  
˷̈́̔Ν  ̓̈́̐̐̅̎̉̎  ̇̉  ̎̏̕  ̒̏̔̈̅  ̒̆̌̏̏  ̄̃̅̌̌̓˟ 

Westfield Beck (F12) 
We are carrying out 
some more appraisal 
work to find the best 
solution for this flood 
cell. We are continuing 
in discussions with 
Yorkshire Water 
regarding their sewer 
infrastructure and City 
of York Council 
regarding surface 
water flooding. 

Clifton and Rawcliffe (B10) 
We are developing a 
programme for work to start in 
summer 2020. We will provide 
more information about our 
construction work and 
timescales at a public drop-in 
event in June. 

New Walk (B16) 
Property Flood Resilience 
surveys at eligible 
properties are complete. 
Our suppliers will be 
installing the agreed 
measures within the next 
few months. 

Acaster Malbis (C2) 
Property Flood Resilience 
has been determined as the 
best option for this flood cell. 

Lower Bootham (B11) 
We are raising the existing 
flood embankment, wall and 
gates between Scarborough 
Bridge and Lendal Bridge. 
Work on the Almery Terrace 
flood defences will start this 
spring. 

Skeldergate and Queenôs 
Staith (B7) 
We are investigating flood 
mitigation options for this 
area and will share our 
findings at a public drop-in 
event in April. 

Scarborough Bridge to Ouse 
Bridge (B4) 
We have completed work on 
improving the flood wall and gates 
on North Street. We will return 
after the summer holidays to 
install a taller flood gate under 
Lendal Bridge. 

Tang Hall and 
Osbaldwick Becks 
(F4&F5) 
We have completed 
ground investigations 
at St Nicks and are 
still assessing the 
feasibility of creating a 
new channel for 
Osbaldwick Beck in 
the nature reserve.  

Marygate (B12) 
We are raising the flood walls 
and gates in the Marygate area 
and the flood embankment in 
Museum Gardens. York 
Museums Trust are working 
with us to agree on a landscape 
plan for the completion of the 
embankment works.  

Foss Storage Area (F8, F10, F11) 
We have submitted a planning 
application to City of York Council and 
Ryedale District Council. If planning is 
granted, we plan to start construction 
this summer.  

Naburn (C3) 
We have found a solution for 
reducing the risk of flooding in 
this area and will be working 
with the local flood group to 
keep the community informed. 

Fulford (B9) 
Flood defence work in 
this cell will be led and 
delivered by CYC in 
partnership with us. 



 

 

Tree Strategy 

York FAS 

On sites where we are constructing flood defences, 
we often need space to build embankments, move 
large machinery around, provide vehicle access for 
maintenance or make sure that there are no 
obstructions that could damage flood defences. 
This means that in certain situations we must 
remove some trees to enable our flood defence 
work to proceed. 

 
Our Tree Strategy outlines how we will go about 
this: 
 

¶ Where possible, we will adapt our schemes to 
minimise the number of trees which need to be 
removed; 

¶ For every tree lost, we will plant five new ones; 

¶ Where possible, we will plant trees on or near 
the site of loss; 

¶ We are working with CYC and other 
organisations to find the best sites for tree 
planting around the city; 

¶ We will work with partners to develop longer 
term management plans for any trees planted; 

¶ We will protect any trees which stand close to 
our construction sites. 

 

 

We want our tree planting activities to achieve 
wider benefits than just simply replacing what we 
have felled. These could include: 
 

¶ Creation of habitat and green corridors for 
wildlife; 

¶ Carbon sequestration; 

¶ Improved health and wellbeing for local people. 
 

We will work closely with CYC to compliment work 
they are doing to increase tree cover in and around 
York. If you would like to read a full copy of our tree 
strategy, please let us know by emailing us at: 
 
yorkfloodplan@environment-agency.gov.uk 

Hub opening times 
York Community Flood Hub 

From 20 April, we will be resuming our summer 

opening times at our Community Flood Hub. The 

Hub will be open from 10am – 4pm on Mondays, 

Wednesdays and Thursdays (except bank 

holidays).  

Come along during opening times to find out more 

about how we’re reducing the risk of flooding in 

York and view information about our ongoing 

schemes. 

Remember that even homes and businesses 

which are protected by flood defences are still 

at risk of flooding. Our free flood warning 

service provides up-to-date information about 

flood risk in York straight to your phone or 

mobile. You can sign up to receive flood alerts 

and flood warnings at: 

https://www.gov.uk/sign -up-for-flood-warnings 

The roots of trees and other vegetation can damage our flood 
defences and in some cases will need to be removed.  

mailto:yorkfloodplan@environment-agency.gov.uk

